The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from September 12, 2019
Kitzmiller Branch ~ 5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Tina Buckel, Rosie Cupler, Christian Mash, Clinton Bradley, and Fred Fox. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Library Director; Ann Leighton, Coordinator of Public Services/Oakland Branch Manager; Georgie Lewis, Administrative Assistant; Diane Kisner, Kitzmiller Branch Manager; and Daniel Skipper, Administrative Clerk.
Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm.

The Trustees reviewed the Minutes from the previous meeting. After review, Fred motioned to approve the minutes. The motion was seconded by Tina and carried unanimously. 
The Financial Statements for August 2019 were reviewed. Thomas commended Diane for her work in getting the roof and stairs at Kitzmiller fixed through the town. After a brief discussion, Christian motioned and Rosie seconded to approve the financial statements. Approval of the statements was unanimous.
The Director’s Report was presented by Thomas. 
Items of Old Business were discussed:

· Thomas presented the information on Self Checkouts. The Library expense for the initial setup would be $3,300 for the Polaris Module, and then a likely purchase of a touch screen monitor. Research on Self Checkouts mostly covers larger libraries, with almost every one of them pertaining to RFID. One smaller study did show a 12.5% adoption rate of the service. Thomas then detailed some potential concerns. Since DVDs are kept behind the circulation desk, checking them out would still require assistance. Another concern is the potential for mis-scans and materials theft. Branch managers said that a self-checkout option has never been requested, and that service is always complemented. Space at several branches would also be a foreseeable issue. Thomas is open to the idea if funding would become available, but it is not a priority. He stated that at current staffing levels, the Library would not likely save any money. Christian thanked Thomas for the information, and Rosie stated that she likes the “old school” personal contact that we have.
· Thomas presented the Annual Statistics for FY19. We had 682 programs (+11.4%), with 19,228 attendees (+72.8%). Circulations totaled 229,465 items, with 94,352 of those being digital. The Library answered a total of 19,819 reference questions. We had 18,351 active borrowers, which accounts for 62.4% of Garrett County’s population. The Summer Reading Club (2018) had 346 total signups with 136 completions (39.3%) for a total of 1,706 books read. The total value of services delivered to the community (based on calculations provided by ALA) was $5,153,157.95 for a total return on investment of 4.16:1. Thomas noted that some of the uptick in usage was through our outreach programs and the Crellin School partnership. Fred asked if there was an uptick in out-of -area patrons. Thomas wasn’t sure about those statistics but said he will look into it.
· Before beginning the discussion of carpeting in the main library, the group had a conversation concerning the AC units that had mold inside them. Georgie contacted Naylor’s, who promptly came and cleaned them. Karl suggested inspecting them every 6 months to see how quickly the mold is growing. Thomas and Georgie will nail down a cleaning schedule. Thomas is currently waiting to hear the results regarding the tile in the basement, to see if there is an asbestos issue. The subject was tabled until Thomas receives the report.
· Thomas presented an updated Policy 306 – “Evaluations” based on the comments from the last meeting. The Board took time to read the new document. Clinton raised a question about the probationary period, which Christian showed to be covered in the “Employment” policy. Christian also noted that the edits to the policy make it clear and concise. Clinton motioned to approve the revised policy as presented. Christian seconded the motion, with all in favor of approving.

· The group reviewed Policy 304 – “Harassment”, which was revised due to recommendations from a recent HR audit. Christian suggested striking the word “unlawful” from the opening statement and point #3. Rosie motioned to adopt the policy with the proposed edit. Fred seconded the motion, with the policy passing unanimously.
· The group reviewed Policy 404 – “Library Programs” Tina motioned to approve the policy as presented. Rosie seconded the motion. The motion carried.
Items of New Business were discussed:

· Three recommendations for new Board Members were presented from the staff by Thomas: Diane Nye-Paugh, Carol Craver, and Linda Ashby. After a short time of discussing the recommendations’ backgrounds, Karl stated that he would like to call each of them to explain what the Library is looking for and to see if they are willing to be nominated as a Trustee candidate to be presented to the County Commissioners.
Other Business was discussed:

· The Citizens for Maryland Libraries (CML) Conference is scheduled for October 26, 2019 and will be held at the Enoch Pratt Free Library Central in Baltimore, MD. Clinton asked if anyone else was planning to go. Thomas noted that a few people from the Friends of the Library would be going.
· Thomas noted that 90 genealogy questions were answered over the course of the past year. He said that the number is an estimate because the genealogy questions are included with the reference questions.
The next meeting will be held Thursday. October 10th, 2019 at 5:00PM at the Oakland Library.

Christian made the motion to move to Executive Session at 6:00PM. Clinton seconded the motion, and the motion carried.
